
Dear Prayer Partners,    The Saint Family, Chile              Aug. 7, 2020 

 

Despite the shut-down, we've had quite a bit of activity in our neck of the woods. 

 

Felix and Roxana came over for a Bible study on Saturday. They have finished the first discipleship book 

on their own and wanted to go over it. They also asked some questions from our midweek Bible study. 

We're thrilled to see them actively involved and hungry for more truth. Please pray for their continued 

growth and that they would serve in the church as soon as we are able to meet as a church. They are excited 

about studying again and we'll see if we can arrange to study with her parents (Juan Carlos and Adriana) as 

well. They mentioned that her grandparents (Segundo Castillo and Maria) have missed not having church 

and are also looking forward to the time when we can meet together again. 

 

We drove to Cañete yesterday to meet with Celso and Carla. When we were five minutes from their house, 

the carabineros (police) stopped us and told us we couldn't go any further. We called Celso and he 

confirmed that we might as well turn around and go home. Protestors had cut down several trees blocking 

the only road to their house. A truck was also burned. Police tried to clear the trees and gunshots were fired 

so they backed off. The road was finally cleared towards the end of the day. Fortunately, from what we can 

tell, nobody was hurt in the incident, but it was a reminder of God's protection. Unfortunately, a city 

between us and them is going to soon have a sanitary barrier that won't allow anyone in or out of the city, 

essentially blocking off our route to Cañete (an alternate route adds an hour and a half to the two hour 

drive). God is in control, but we pray that we'll soon be able to return and be a blessing to them.  

 

We have not had any developments with the church property. If they received the certificate they were 

supposed to get last week, our contact person didn't hear about it. Please continue to pray for this church 

property. Without it, under current laws and COVID related regulations, we won't be able to hold in-person 

church services. 

 

Please also pray for a last-minute trip that I (Nathan) will be taking to the States August 14-21. A month 

ago, when we purchased my tickets, international mail from the US to Chile was essentially shut down. 

Now it seems to be operational again, but we expect massive delays. We need school books for our girls 

and, even when mail was operational, it would have cost $300 to ship them. When we saw $300 round trip 

tickets, we jumped at the opportunity. Then the airline delayed all flights by a month due to government 

restrictions. But just a few days ago they got special permission to operate one or two flights a week and I 

was able to get on the first flight. Rather than stay in Miami (as we originally planned when this was 

supposed to be a three day trip), I'll get a cheap flight up to spend the week with my parents. Please pray 

that everything will go as it should. Three different countries are involved and any one of them could 

change their regulations with little notice. COVID is also a threat. But the biggest challenge is a mandatory 

two-week quarantine that I must complete when I return to Chile. If I lived in Santiago, there's no question 

I would be allowed to complete that quarantine at home, but I don't live in Santiago. If I can't quarantine at 

home, I'll be put up in a room the government provides and eat meals they provide as well. According to 

other travelers, I could pay $500 for a taxi to take me home. I will speak to a sanitary official on Monday to 

see if I have other options that don't keep me separated from my family any longer than necessary. 

 

I'm so thankful that God is in control. In the midst of all the uncertainty surrounding our lives, we can know 

that He's not surprised. On the contrary, He is working all things for good. Thanks for your prayers! 

The Saints 


